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MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk 

Re: Consideration of approving the FY 2023-2024 Community Development 
Block Grant (CDBG) Subrecipient Agreement for the amount of $77,402 for 
Piggotte Center Electronic Message Board Sign. 

Date: November 30, 2023 
 

This is the annual Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Subrecipient Agreement 
with Volusia County.  For Fiscal Year 2023-2024 the City will receive $77,402.  The funds 
will be utilized for the replacement of the Piggotte Center Electronic Message Board Sign.  
This project was included in the FY 2023-2024 Budget.   

Staff requests the council authorize the City Manager to execute the FY 2023-2024 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Subrecipient Agreement.  If approved, the 
sign must be replaced by September 30, 2024 before the grant expires. 

 
































































